
UK and Ireland MD Report, April, 2022  1 

IEEE UK and Ireland Membership Development Report 
April 2022 

 
Membership numbers show the usual saw-tooth shape over the year. The drop off always 
happens at the end of February, when the arrears (members who have not renewed) are no 
longer counted in. Figure 1 shows the membership numbers for the Section. The end of the 
previous membership year shows that we ended lower than in the past and this reduction 
continues forwards. The drop in February is like the ones before 2021, and that would indicate 
that we may go back to pre-COVID numbers, although the March numbers are still not as high 
as what we had in 2018/2019. On the global level, signs of growth are there, so hopefully this 
will also apply to our section.  
 

 
Figure 1.  Membership numbers on a monthly basis for the last 5 years 

 

 
Figure 2.  End of March UK&RI membership numbers according to grade 

 

Jan Feb Mar Apr May Jun Jul Aug Sep Oct Nov Dec
2018 10500 7482 8153 8506 8928 9231 9469 9626 9851 10052 10590 10743
2019 10563 7432 8178 8539 8853 9135 9325 9510 9681 9872 9996 10247
2020 10373 7421 7861 8075 8346 8688 8889 9046 9177 9369 9501 9733
2021 9913 7247 7757 8047 8300 8478 8696 8872 9041 9236 9559 9703
2022 9907 7400 7950
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2018 6,075 81 1,643 7,799
2019 6,011 89 1,696 7,796
2020 5,958 88 1,538 7,584
2021 5,929 74 1,496 7,499
2022 5,814 74 1,763 7,651
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Looking at the different types of members (Figure 2), then the majority is still in the higher 
grades, student numbers have been increasing, which is also in line with the global trend. And 
so, it will be important to keep them on as members after they graduated.  
 
The Membership Development team’s request to expand the website to become more 
interactive for its members remains open and seeing some progress towards this request would 
be much appreciated.  
 
 
Wim J.C. Melis 
Membership Development 
IEEE UK and Ireland Section 


